CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
February 8, 2011
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Ted Barrow at 6:30pm at the Multi-Purpose Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Fifteen members were present. 
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, corrected and accepted with a motion from Jackie Boddie and seconded by Linda Richtsmeier.
General Items Discussed:  
1. Chapter dues of $25.00 were received from members and yearly insurance forms were completed. After the end of February, those members who have not paid the yearly dues will be considered inactive.  Dues are to be sent to Karen Morris, Treasurer.
2. The project “Healthy Habitats @Caddo Lake: Raised Bed Garden Project” at the Karnack elementary school is in full swing with classes and garden work planned for the spring.  Betty encouraged volunteer participation and a schedule was given to the members.  Nadine, Beth and Rosanna are leading the classes and volunteers are needed to help with the planting beds.
3. National Wetlands Day is in May.  More plans will be made at the next meeting.

4. In conjunction with Catholic Schools Week and World Wetland Day, Vanessa presented a program at St. Joseph’s in Marshall.  She reported that the program was a success. Betty suggested that the school’s teachers may be interested in the “Growing- Up Wild” program.

5. The CBTMN retreat is still being planned for the end of April.  Member participation is encouraged.  More information will be coming.

6. Brock passed our flyers regarding the 4-H Sportfishing program presented by the Marion County Extension Office.  This will be a 4 week program, every Monday in March at 3:45pm at the Jefferson Jr. High School. Students outside of Marion County are also invited. Brock needs volunteers for this program.  He will know this month how many to expect.
7. Vanessa reported on a recent meeting of various persons and groups interested in developing specific Paddle Trails at Caddo Lake. Much discussion was held, but little accomplished at this first meeting.  There is, however, a great deal of interest.  Another meeting will be held March 9, 2011 in Karnack.  It was discussed by the chapter that we sponsor one trail.  Interest was shown in developing trail loop to and from Star Ranch on the Refuge.  Pat will talk to Mark Williams regarding this.  The chapter will be responsible for building a kiosk that would hold information about the trail.  Once the trail is established the chapter would be responsible for maintaining it. 

8. The CBTMN website and calendar are up and going per Pat.  Members are encouraged to check the calendar frequently for important dates.  Members are also encouraged to keep up with their volunteer hours timely and send them to Rosanna.
9. Bird banding at Tom Walker’s place will be 2/19/11.

10. Ted continues to work toward the chapter getting 503C tax exemption status, but has run in many obstacles.  The initial exempt forms were not submitted.  The state comptroller’s office has arbitrarily assigned our chapter a “taxable value”.  The State office sent all of the information to an incorrect address, so Ted was late receiving any information.  It seems as if the chapter is past due on fees.  Ted has been in touch with the controller’s office and is trying to get the situation resolved.  The chapter may have to pay these fees.  The address has now been corrected.

The business meeting was adjourned with a motion from Jackie and a seconded by Betty.  Following the meeting, Betty presented a very informative program on “Ethnobotany”, the systematic study of the interactions between a culture and the plants in its environment, in particular the knowledge about and use of such plants. 

Respectful submitted,

Sue Simmons, Secretary
